MSFA EMS Committee Meeting

March 2, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 1300 hours by Chair Bill Dousa.  He thanked Hollywood Rescue Squad for hosting the meeting.  Joan Williams welcomed everyone on behalf of the company.   President Natalie wished everyone a safe trip home. 
Chair report: 
Bill Dousa stated the Executive Committee supported the 6 points that were submitted from the Ambulance Safety committee.  They will be moving forward.  He discussed the work of the Active Assailant task force that has been in effect since November.  This is a high priority on the Governor’s list and a document is in process of being written and presented by early summer.  This group has subcommittees that are working on different areas (training, dispatch, protocols).  The Ambulance Strike Force task force has also been meeting to set up teams for deployment in a catastrophic event.  The plan that is being worked on includes additional training as well as on call times of a month at a time.  He felt this is not going to be doable for the volunteer service.  The Cardiac Arrest Steering Committee is continuing to meet.  The optional supplemental protocol for high performance CPR and the pit crew concept will go into effect July 1.  There was significant discussion on the pros and cons of implementing this as well as how EMT students are being tested.  
Recording Secretary:
Linda Dousa sent around the attendance roster for signature and corrections.  She will keep this updated for each meeting.  If anyone has a change in email or phone number, please let her know. 
Association Officers:
Vice President Johnie Roth thanked everyone for their efforts.  They have been busy in Annapolis.  There is a list of bills that are being watched on the MSFA website.  They testified last week on the assault bill on the House side.  The Senate side hearing will be held next week.  The hearing will be coming up on CPR in the schools.  There is a bill that will raise the tax credit from $3500.00 to $7000.00 by 2017.  Trooper 4 ribbon cutting will be held on Wednesday at 1pm.  Carroll County will have their ground breaking ceremony for their new training center on Tuesday.  Public Safety Life Safety Seminar will be held on March 26.  Anyone interested in participating on a MSFA committee next year please make sure an application is submitted.  Bill discussed the bill on CPR in the schools.
Executive Committee:

Chair Dennis Skinner stated the next meeting will be held on April 12 at Mechanicsville.  This will be a 1 day meeting.  He will be putting MIEMSS and EMS together for their report.  He thanked everyone for their work.
ALS Sub Committee: 
Marianne Warehime stated they did not formally meet.  They are still getting information for the matrix from the jurisdictions for training/education guidelines for ALS  requirements.  There was discussion of why ALS providers’ training isn’t accepted everywhere.  According to Dr. Alcorta, the medical directors’ are all in favor of a unified program.  
BLS Sub Committee: 
Jeff Flemming attended the BLS committee meeting at MIEMSS recently.  Testing for new BLS providers will include completing a practical test.  They will then be given authority to take the national registry test.  This will begin with the fall classes.  MIEMSS will pay for the first attempt; after that the student will be responsible for retesting.  So far they are not requesting a protocol test for the state after completion.  For recertification, BLS providers will not have to maintain national registry.  
Standards:
John Sullivan had no report.  A meeting is going to be set up with Dan Stevens to resolve the ongoing issues.  
VAIP:  
Charlie Simpson was not present; he sent an email stating the VAIP document has not been sent out for review yet.  He has been in contact with Jeff Huggins.
MIEMSS – Chris Hyzer for Dr. Alcorta: 
Dr. Alcorta is on his way to Orlando for a conference and sends his regrets.  BLS Narcan will be in place beginning July 2014.  All BLS units will carry it.  There will be a video rollout for administration.  New protocol rollouts should be out very soon.  She had multiple documents for review.  Les Hawthorne is working with the dispatch centers to make sure everyone is up to date on EMD protocols and high performance CPR.  443-220-1751 is his cell phone; 410-706-4793 is his office number for any questions or concerns.  She discussed the transport/non-transport document.  There was question of demographic information needed.  On March 4 Image Trend will be upgrading the eMEDS system; there may be slight disruptions to service during that time.  Drug shortages are still an issue.  There are guidelines for the IV fluids shortages.  Ian Bussey (protocol administrator) will be leaving and going to Medical School.  The position will be filled.  BDLS will be offered at EMS Care at a cost of $60.00.  Thanks to the committee for the Ambulance Safety Summit that was held in November.  The Executive Director position is ongoing.  Dr. Alcorta and Pat Gainer remain co-executive directors in the interim.  Queen Anne Emergency Center has been approved as a base station.    
MFRI:  
Steve Frye – ALS.  ALS managers position has been filled by John Alexander.  The coordinator position he vacated will be filled.  Paramedic refresher pilot will be held on April 21, 30, May 7, 14 at Upper Shore.  There will be a HazMat Life Support class April 1, 2 and May 7, 8.  These are being held during the week due to instructors coming from out of state.  Requests for training have been sent out.  They need to be turned in as soon as possible for scheduling purposes.  They are having great success with the hybrid programs (part online).  They are having a higher success rate with the hybrid programs.  PEPP classes are going very well.  They are having issues with email addresses; people need to use the same email address throughout the class.  
Wayne Colburn - BLS.  There is a much better pass rate for the EMT class in module 1.  There will be revisions in the online portion due to protocol changes.  
The online training is going very well.  He’s now at the Southern Maryland Training center until further notice.     
MSP aviation:  Sgt. David Svites, representing Lt. Kerr.  
3 sections have completed training for the new helicopter and are in service.  Trooper 7 has finalizing their training.  Their target date for daytime operations will be March 7.  Their night time training will be completed then they will be fully in service March 24.  They have lost several days due to snow and will be losing a few days this week due to snow.  Ribbon cutting ceremony will be held on Wednesday at Trooper 4.  7 pilots are being processed and are finalizing their hire process.  There will be 6 to 12 medical personnel transferring into the department soon.  They have 1 cadet that is in the transition training phase.  Cadets are still being hired (once they hit 20 and 6 months, they are placed in the academy).     
RAC Shock Trauma:
Diana Clapp was not present.

NAEMT:

Laura Cathcart handed out flyers for EMS on the Hill on March 26.  Registration deadline will be Tuesday.    
Old Business: 
Joan introduced Dr. Mike Summers, their regional medical director.  Chris St John asked if anyone knew when the CSFI dinner is being held.

New Business:
Because of the VAIP document as well as other issues ongoing, Bill suggested scheduling a tentative meeting for May 18 at Kensington.  Anyone interested in being part of the Hunt Award committee please let Linda know.

Good of the committee:
Nothing.

Adjourned at 1500.
Respectfully submitted

Linda Dousa
